
January 5, 2022 

 

To the Citizens of Greene: 

It has come to my attention that some of our citizens are upset about the theft of road sand at the 
sand shed.  I would like to make it clear that NOT all contractors take advantage of this situation and 
abuse the system.  They are hardworking individual who are making an honest living.  Please support 
your local contractors. 

We are working on getting security to protect the town’s property, it is sad that there is such 
disrespect.   

To clarify, yes, we did find an individual who had taken some of the sand supplies.  I contacted the 
sheriff’s department, but because the game camera did not have a correct time and date stamp, the 
sheriff spoke to the individual who of course admitted to doing so.  That individual has been warned 
that if it should happen again, charges will be brought against them. 

At this time, we have had others calls which cannot be verified.  We will continue to monitor the 
situation, and take actions as the situations warrant. 

We urge all citizens of the Town of Greene to keep an open eye on the situation and ask that without 
endangering themselves or others, take photos of suspicious activities if they are witnessed, and send 
them to the Town Office.  

Respectfully, 

Darlene Beaulieu 

Town Manager 

 


